

## Notes from GLD meeting held at Rising Sun 19.02.18

**Apologies:** Ann and Stewart Culpan; Mark E; Anne L; Lynn K; Soo and Craig Ellis

**Present:** Sue Starr; Marian; John; Barbara; Susan W; Sue Stainton; Nore; Sheila; Rob; Vernon (Lions); Alison.

**Treasurer:** Marian reported there is £9,197.57 in bank.

Sue has put in a request to Thornton and Ross for a grant. She is trying to apply to Co-op Local Charity Fund for support. This is proving difficult as date for new applications is not available.

**Legal Matters:** Huddersfield Live have suggested that we need to increase our Public Liability Insurance to £10,000,000. Discussion followed. Need to find out how this will affect our premium.

Road closure ongoing. Should be approved soon.

**Contacts:** Sue has been in touch with Huddersfield Live (Poppy and ?) who run big events in Hudds. They are very keen to help in whatever capacity they can. One way is to help us make contact with others who have skills to help. As a result we have been contacted by a circus skills group who want to take part in the day.

**Buses:** Tiger buses have contacted Sue with interest in taking part

Lords Brewery has asked to be involved in calendar competition. Consensus was to leave calendar for this year. Too many calendars in village and not sold. Rob suggested that it would be better if different groups collaborated.

### **Venues**

- **Field** Sue has list. Slaithwaite Classic Cars want to take part. Need to be in situ before road closure. Suggested they take part in procession and muster at Rose and Crown. John will speak to Johnny and Sue to Conservative Club to confirm. Winkle Club have been contacted re beer tent. No reply. John will ask again.
- **Procession** Morris dancers; cars; need children – Barbara will ask theatre group which meets at Prov; Sue will try to contact Lazenby dance troop; Sue W will leave a note for dancers at funeral home. Sue will contact Belly Dancers.
- **Town End** Belly dancers; maypole; circus skills group; tractor pull. Rob will try to encourage teams to take part. Should we invest in a trophy to put winning pub name on?
- **Prov** All in hand
- **Scape** All in hand
- **St John's** All in hand
- **Museum** All in hand

- **Golcar Baptist** no contact so far. Barbara has spoken to Geoff Ramm and will ask again. Nore will speak to Calinda
- **Library** Have a face painter who will charge and give a donation to either GLD or library
- **Stockport Morris** definitely coming.

**Food** As usual. Hudds Live have suggested a pancake wagon. Rob suggests a wider selection of food to attract more people.

**Stalls** all stalls have gone. One is reserved for Co-op but they need to confirm that they want it. Rob suggested that if stalls are going so easily we could put price u again next year.

**Publicity.** We badly need a person to take on responsibility for publicity. Sue will approach ???

**Fund raising** None happening at the moment. Suggested that Andrea's idea of a recipe evening takes place in Autumn.

**AOB** Food Hygiene course March 24<sup>th</sup> 9.00 – 12.30 at Drop By

#### **Around Golcar**

Panto at St John's 15<sup>th</sup> – 17<sup>th</sup> March 7.15. Matinee Sat 2.15

Volunteers Day at Museum 24<sup>th</sup> March

Drop By Easter Fair March 23<sup>rd</sup> 10 am – 3.00pm

Beetle Drive and pancakes at Prov Sat Feb 25th